Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: high needs budget 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. What is the name of your local authority?
Answer:

Leicester City Council

2. How much was spent on your high needs budget by the end of the financial year 2023/24? Please add the value below 

£86,114,840.
 

3. What was your original allocated high needs budget for 2023/24?

The allocation before recoupment was £78,850,331.
4. How much are you expecting to have spent on your high needs budget by the end of the financial year 2024/25? Please add the value below                                                            

£96,466,000                                                         

5. What is your original allocated high needs budget for 2024/25? 

 
£81,587,472

6. Have you sought permission from the Department for Education to move more than 0.5% from the DSG to high needs in the current financial year 2024/25? Please indicate YES / NO

No

7. If YES, was permission granted? Please indicate YES / NO

N/A

8. Has the council signed up to the Safety Valve programme or any other government scheme to reduce its SEND deficit? If so, how much money has been offered to the council?                      

8. a) YES / NO  

No

8. b) Name of scheme (if YES)

8. c) Value of scheme to the council

N/A

9. Has the council been part of the Delivering Better Value in SEND programme? Please indicate YES / NO

No

10. Please tell us about any other ways the council is looking to reduce pressure on its high needs budget and add any further comments that would help us understand those pressures on your high needs budget.

We are working with the DFE to agree a deficit recovery plan with a range of initiatives. 
The main issue is a doubling of the annual demand for EHCPs now compared to prior to the pandemic.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

